Town Of Laytonsville
Town Council Meeting Minutes

7-3-12


Meeting minutes of Town Council on 7-3-12           

As reviewed, approved, and accepted by the Town Council on August 7, 2012
Mayor Prats called the regular Town Council meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  Council Members, Josh Pomeroy, Charles Bradsher, David Preusch and Jim Ruspi were present. The Clerk was present.  There were three citizens present. 
The minutes of the Town Council Meeting on June 5, 2012 were approved as submitted.    
Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer reviewed the Profit and Loss Report for the month of June, 2012. Total income for the month was $23,247 with $22,970 coming from income taxes.  Major expenses for June, 2012 were $2,886 for Waste Collection, and $1,450 for Consultants and $3,534 for Grounds Maintenance with total expenses being $12,735. The total General Fund net income for the month of June, 2012 was $10,512.  Looking at the Balance Sheet for the month of June, 2012 the fund balance for the general fund is $762,824; for the CIP account, the balance is $179,089.  The total fund balance for the Town of Laytonsville for June 2012 is $1,447,410.
Council Member Preusch moved to approve the June treasurer’s report subject to audit. Council Member Pomeroy seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved.
Mayor’s Updates and Reports:  

WSSC Update:  Construction on the water tower tank continues.  An approximate date of August 6 has been given for the tank to be hoisted to the top. The contract for the pumping station has been awarded.  Final paving is in progress on Maple Knoll Drive. 
Assistant Clerk: Mayor Prats stated that Lisa Whittington had been hired as the Assistant Clerk and had started to work. 

Appointments: Mayor Prats recommended that the following appointment be made:


Jim Ruspi – Town Council Vice President


Lisa Whittington – Assistant Clerk

LDVFD Site Plan – Mayor Prats stated that there will be a public hearing for the Council to review the Site Plan on July 31.  The Council is responsible for overseeing the layout, footprint, and location elements.  The HDC will hold a review on July 16 to review the building, lighting and landscape elements.  Charley Hendricks of 7011 Brink Road asked if the HDC determines sidewalks and crosswalks.  Mayor Prats stated that the Council will determine if a sidewalk is necessary and its placement. The HDC will determine the sidewalk materials. 
Paving: Paving on 1st St. and 2nd Street has been completed.  Mayor Prats stated that by adding onto the WSSC re-paving effort to do the entire street, the Town got a very good deal.  Mayor Prats commented that Maple Knoll Drive and Mobley Farm Drive need to be evaluated for re-paving needs and money allocated in the capital budget. 

Post Office: The Post Office contractor and the shopping center have reportedly worked out a way for the post office to stay in Town for the next several years. 

Maryland Municipal League Conference: Mayor Prats, Council Member Ruspi and Jill Ruspi attended the Maryland Municipal League (MML) Conference in Ocean City, MD.  Mayor Prats stated that he met with the head of the Dept. of Transportation and State Highway Administration and will set up a future meeting to discuss the ICC impacts and proposed by-pass.  He also attended seminars on the new septic bill and initial concerns for the impact on the Town turn out not to be issues.  Council Member Ruspi attended 6 seminars at the MML Conference.  He commented on information that he learned about the Freedom of Information Act. 
Work Session:  There will not be a work session on 7/17/12.
Open Issues:
Firepit:  Council Member Pomeroy and Council Member Preusch reported that they had met to determine a site on the Town Hill for the fire pit to be installed as part of Brandon Galuska’s Eagle Scout project.  Council Member Pomeroy moved to position the fire pit as the third point in an equilateral triangle between the magnolia tree and the white oak tree behind the pavilion.  Council Member Preusch seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved.
New Business:
Appointments: Council Member Pomeroy moved to approve the slate of appointments as presented. Council Member Preusch seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Tree Service:  Treasurer Chris Wilkinson stated that she had consulted with Eric Wenger regarding some dead trees on the Town Hall property.  She had contacted C&L Tree Service and received an estimate.  Council Member Preusch moved to approve the cost estimate of $1500 for the tree work on the Town Hall property.  Council Member Pomeroy seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved.
Council:  
Council Member Ruspi shared his idea for consideration of a Town emergency program.  He will put together a survey to share at the August meeting. 
Council Member Pomeroy stated that the fireworks at Montgomery Country Club had been re-scheduled to September 2. 

Council Member Preusch stated that he would like to have a picnic planning meeting the following Tuesday. 
Residents Forum:

Adjournment:
Council member Ruspi moved to adjourn at 8:45 pm. Council member Pomeroy seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Charlene Dillingham

Clerk

July 3, 2012
Due to a recent change at the Laytonsville Post Office, if you are having issues with the new mail delivery times please contact the Postmaster, Mr. Williamson, at 301-208-3701.
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